
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Consultation  
Proposal to Open Two Targeted Mainstream Provisions (TMP’s) 

Consultation Start Date 19th May 2025 

Consultation End Date 9th June 2025 (Noon) 

 
Purpose of this Consultation  
 
To explain the proposal by Heartwood Learning Trust to establish two Targeted Mainstream Provision 
(TMP’s) for secondary aged children and young people with Social Emotional and Mental Health (SEMH) and 
Communication and Interaction (C&I) needs at Barlby High School. 
 
On 14th April 2025 North Yorkshire Council (NYC) formally confirmed acceptance of our application to  
implement two targeted SEN provisions in our mainstream school; TMP’s.  
 
Consultation 
 
To add two target mainstream provisions (TMP’s) within Barlby High School as follows:- 
 
Unit 1 - Focusing on Social Emotional and Mental Health (SEMH) needs 
Unit 2 - Focusing on Communication and Interaction (C&I) needs 
 
Each provision will be structured as follows:- 
 

1.​ Provide 8 full time places (allocated via North Yorkshire Council) 
 

-​ 6 children and young people will have an Education, Health and Care Plan 
-​ 2 ‘transitional’ places for children needing to access the provision for short term assessment 

and support 
 

2.​ Open on a phased approach 
-​ September 2025 the units will open up for the 2 ‘transitional’ places which will equate to 4 

students in total 
-​ January 2026 the units will open fully as detailed within point 1 

 
3.​ Meet the needs of children and young people within the allocated unit. 

 
4.​ Provide a range of therapies and opportunities to ensure children are fully supported. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

5.​ Increase the opportunities for children and young people with SEND to access mainstream 
education together with more specialised small group interventions and support 
 

6.​ Be funded on a ‘place’ basis similar to meet the needs of the allocated children and young people 
based on national guidance and as defined by NYC.  

 
In collaboration with NYC, Barlby High School wants all children and young people with SEND in North 
Yorkshire to have the ability to attend a mainstream school provision and become part of a supportive 
community while having the opportunity to progress educationally. 
 
The existing capacity of the school is 720 with a roll of 524. Barlby High School has the capacity to 
accommodate these provisions and will enable us to support the needs of our wider community. 
 
We are proud to be given this opportunity which is supported by the NYC SEND Strategy 2023-26. 
 
Your Feedback 
 
Your feedback is important and will be considered as part of the consultation process. In  accordance with 
GDPR, your details will not be passed to any third-party organisations and will only be used internally for the 
purposes of understanding your views on the proposals. 
 
Please email your comments to hello@hlt.academy or write to; Heartwood Learning Trust, Rawcliffe Drive, 
Clifton, YO30 6ZS by noon on the 9th June 2025. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-12/Local%20Area%20Special%20Educational%20Needs%20and%20Disabilities%20Strategy%202023-2026%20-%20accessible.pdf
mailto:hello@hlt.academy

